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(ii) Immediately remove the individ-
ual from screening functions covered
under paragraph (a)(3) of this section.

(m) Air carrier responsibility. The air
carrier must:

(1) Designate an individual(s), in the
security program, to be responsible for
maintaining and controlling the em-
ployment history investigation for
those whom the air carrier has made a
certification to an airport operator
under § 107.31(n)(1) of this chapter and
for destroying the criminal record files
when their maintenance is no longer
required by paragraph (k)(2) of this sec-
tion.

(2) Designate individual(s), in the se-
curity program, to maintain and con-
trol Part 1 of the employment history
investigations of screeners whose files
must be maintained at the location or
station where the screener is perform-
ing his or her duties.

(3) Designate individual(s), in the se-
curity program, to serve as the contact
to receive notification from an individ-
ual applying for either unescorted ac-
cess or those seeking to perform
screening functions of his or her intent
to seek correction of his or her crimi-
nal record with the FBI.

(4) Designate an individual(s), in the
security program, to maintain and con-
trol Part 2 of the employment history
investigation file for all employees,
contractors, or others who undergo a
fingerprint comparison at the request
of the air carrier.

(5) Audit the employment history in-
vestigations performed in accordance
with this section. The audit process
must be set forth in the air carrier ap-
proved security program.

[Doc. No. 28859, 63 FR 51220, Sept. 24, 1998; 63
FR 60448, Nov. 9, 1998]
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§ 109.1 Applicability.

(a) This part prescribes aviation se-
curity rules governing each air carrier,
including each air freight forwarder
and each cooperative shippers’ associa-
tion, engaged indirectly in air trans-
portation of property;

(b) For the purposes of this part,
property means any package cargo.

[Doc. No. 19840, 44 FR 72345, Dec. 13, 1979]

§ 109.3 Security program.

(a) Each indirect air carrier shall
adopt and carry out a security program
that—

(1) Is designed to prevent or deter the
unauthorized introduction of any ex-
plosive or incendiary device into any
package cargo intended for carriage by
air;

(2) Is in writing and signed by the
carrier or any person delegated author-
ity in this matter;

(3) Includes a system of security safe-
guards acceptable to the Adminis-
trator; and

(4) Has been approved by the Admin-
istrator.

(b) Each indirect air carrier shall
maintain at least one complete copy of
its security program at its principal
business office, and a complete copy or
the pertinent portions of its security
program or appropriate implementing
instructions at each office where pack-
age cargo is accepted, and shall make
those documents available for inspec-
tion upon request of any Civil Aviation
Security Special Agent.

(c) Each indirect air carrier shall—
(1) Restrict the distribution, disclo-

sure, and vailability of sensitive secu-
rity information, as defined in part 191
of this chapter, to persons with a need-
to-know; and

(2) Refer requests for sensitive secu-
rity information by other persons to
the Assistant Administrator for Civil
Aviation Security.

[Doc. No. 19840, 44 FR 72345, Dec. 13, 1979, as
amended by Amdt. 109–1, 54 FR 39293, Sept.
25, 1989; Amdt. 109–3, 62 FR 13744, Mar. 21,
1997]
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§ 109.5 Approval of security programs
and amendments.

(a) Each indirect air carrier shall
submit its security program to the Ad-
ministrator for approval. Each carrier
engaged in the air transportation of
property before December 13, 1979, shall
submit its program no later than Janu-
ary 14, 1980. Each carrier not engaged
in air transportation or intrastate air
transportation of property before De-
cember 13, 1979, shall submit its pro-
gram at least 30 days before the date it
intends to engage in that transpor-
tation.

(b) Within 30 days after receipt of the
program, the Administrator either ap-
proves the program or notifies the car-
rier as to modifications necessary for
the program to comply with this part.

(c) Any person notified pursuant to
paragraph (b) of this section may peti-
tion the Administrator to reconsider
the notice to modify within 30 days
after receipt of the notice and, except
in the case of any emergency requiring
immediate action in the interest of
safety, the filing of the petition stays
the notice pending a decision by the
Administrator.

(d) The Administrator may order
amendment of an approved security
program, if it is determined that safety
and the public interest require the
amendment, as follows:

(1) The Administrator notifies the
carrier, in writing, of the proposed
amendment, fixing a period of not less
than 30 days within which it may sub-
mit written information, views, and ar-
guments on the amendment.

(2) After considering all relevant ma-
terial, the Administrator notifies the
carrier of any amendment adopted, or
rescinds the notice of the proposed
amendment. The amendment becomes
effective not less than 30 days after
such person receives the notice, unless
it petitions the Administrator to re-
consider the amendment, in which case
the effective date is stayed by the Ad-
ministrator.

(3) If the Adminstrator finds that
there is an emergency requiring imme-
diate action with respect to safety in
air transportation or in air commerce
that makes the procedure in this para-
graph impracticable or contrary to the
public interest he may issue an amend-
ment, effective on the date the carrier
receives notice of it, and not subject to
stay. In such a case, the Administrator
incorporates the findings and a brief
statement of the reasons for it, in the
notice of the amendment to be adopted.

(e) A carrier may submit a request to
the Administrator to amend its pro-
gram. The application must be filed
with the Administrator at least 30 days
before the date it proposes for the
amendment to become effective, unless
a shorter period is allowed by the Ad-
ministrator. Within 15 days after re-
ceipt of a proposed amendment, the Ad-
ministrator either approves or denies
the request. Within 30 days after re-
ceiving from the Administrator a no-
tice of refusal to approve the applica-
tion for amendment, the applicant may
petition the Administrator to recon-
sider the refusal to amend.

[Doc. No. 19840, 44 FR 72345, Dec. 13, 1979]
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